Acadia," is printed in full on another page and demands the careful perusal of every triend of the University. Dr. Sawye; the retiring President, was next called upon by the chairman for an address, and the prolonged applause and cheering with which he was greeted, witnessed the deep regard felt for him by every student in the Institution. In a tew well chosen words he expressed his congratulations and good wishes to his successor. He anticipated great progress and a great nature for Acadia, and impressed upon the students that upon their future lite depended in a great measure, the success of their Alma Mater. Hon. J. W. Longley eulogised the outgoing, and welcomed the incoming President in a few graceful remarks. Dr. McKay, Superintendent of Education, also spoke briefly, and the meeting closed with cheers for the new President and the Board of Governors.

The general reception given by the Y. W. C. A., and Y. M. C. A. to the students of the College, Seminary, and Academy, took place in College half Friday evening, Oct. 15th. The half and library were tastefully and artistically decorated. The attendance was large.

On Sunday atternoon Oct. 17, under the auspices of the Y. M. C. A., the service was held at which the detegates to the World's Students' Conterence held at Aorthneld, Mass., made their report. Mr. Corbett opened the meeting by giving a general outline of the nature of the conference. He was followed by the other delegates, Messrs. Freeman, Newcomb, Farris and Sloat, who gave more detailed accounts of the work. Much interest was manifested in the service, and it is to be hoped that in the future Acadia will continue to send such large delegations to these conferences.

The B. Y. P. U. of the village gave an enjoyable social in College Hall, on Friday evening, Oct. 22nd. The refreshment tables in the library were well patronized and found not the least enjoyable feature of the evening.

Rev. E. O. Taylor of Chicago, a noted expert on on sociological and temperance reform, lectured on Saturday and Monday evenings, Oct. 23 and 25, to large audiences in College Hall.

Under the auspices of the Athenneum Society Mr. Geo. B. Williams of New York gave a Shakesperian recital in College Hall, on Wednesday evening, Oct. 27. His rendition of "Much ado about nothing," in which he impersonated the entire cast; with equal facility portraying the serious and humerous characters, won for him the applicate of his audience.

A call has been extended by the Wolfville Baptist church to the Rev. J. M. Grant of Springfield, Mass., to fill the pulpit vacated by Dr. Trotter. All who listened to the carnest eloquence of the Rev. gentieman on Sunday, Oct. 10, will hope that he may see his way clear to accept.